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1. Welcome & Apologies
The Chair welcomed all present.
Apologies:
Johnny Denis - Lewes Town Partnership



Cllr Meg Stroude - East Sussex County Council


Diane Parr - Age Concern, Sussex

2. Notes of the Last Meeting/Matters Arising

Area Partnership Slot: The Lloyds Environmental Application is still very active and there are concerns that the issue was treated too lightly by the LSP.  Cllr Shirley James and Alex MacGillivray will ensure that RVRC submits concerns about the plan.  Any future key strategic issue needs a proper mechanism to get dealt with at the LSP and certainly needs to be accompanied by paperwork to facilitate an informed discussion.
East Sussex in Figures: Paul Rideout is now the LSP representative on the project board, together with Sue Harvey.
South East Plan: Concern was raised about the formula for calculating the potential housing allocation.  Debbie Portchmouth, Principal Planner, will be invited to attend the September meeting when more information about the housing allocation figures are known.
Signing off the terms of reference: East Sussex Fire & Rescue Service has now been added to the structure diagram and to the text.  A check was made against the annual programme to see if the LSP is on track.  Currently the LSP is not operating in a typical year due to the current revision of the Community Strategy.  However, there are no areas of concern.

A position statement of the second homes council tax was tabled.
Clarifying Local Action Team funding:  As requested from the last meeting, comparator crime figures were circulated showing how the Lewes District Crime Reduction Partnership compares in the last quarter with its family group.  Crime figures are now decreasing whilst detection rates are increasing. 
Each Local Action Team (LAT) will receive £8,500 this financial year which needs to be split into revenue and capital amounts.  The money will be to address local problems related to crime reduction targets.
The structure for the rural LATs as opposed to the town based ones will be slightly more complex.  There will be several LATs of village clusters and an overall LAT for the rural area. 
3. Children & Young People: Structures & Partners

Brian Hughes, ESCC gave a presentation on the arrangements for the new Children's Trust within the County Council (see presentation attached) which have come about due to the mismanagement of the Victoria Climbie case.
Some initiatives that are already in place such as Sure Start, will be brought under the banner of Children's Services.  Schemes have already been set up in Peacehaven and Newhaven.  Sure Start operates from a single site and offers support & development programmes for children under 5 and their parents.
Brian explained a diagram that showed all the key children's related partnerships operating in the district.  The challenge would be to ensure that the priorities of the 9 new Local Partnerships for Children up to aged 19 (unless special needs, then up to 25) are aligned with those of the Area Partnerships of the LSP.
Work needs to be done to identify inequalities such as poor attainment and challenging behaviour.  In deprived areas a key issue is to try and identify problems or a theme and not look at individual cases for the time being.  A challenge is how to get services out to the people and not people into the services.  Resources are limited, particularly around the provision of venues for activities.
For those not in employment or training there are transport issues.  Some resources and budgets can be combined to address this problem e.g. community bus for access to training.  There is a need to identify key priority areas and how much it will cost to address them.  Extended schools will mean services being offered at schools from 8am until 6pm.

Owen Clifford reported that the Anti-Social Behaviour task group of the Crime Reduction Partnership has been operating for 6 months and focuses on a number of young people who are vulnerable because of their social circumstances and their family history.  There is a difficulty in trying to engage with social services and getting appropriate input.  There are concerns now as to how vulnerable young people can be reported through this system and engage with the appropriate professionals to deal with them.

There is now a Central Government initiative that is geared at training for pre-school parents which includes subjects such as setting boundaries and play.  There is also a parent training programme called STOP which teaches parents to respond and behave in a certain way.
A relevant Green Paper from Government is expected in July called "Things to Do, Places to Go".

It was suggested that there needs to be long term plan as there is an increase in young people who are being thrown out by parents because they are not capable of controlling them.  There is a need for diversionary activities for these anti-social children now as they will be the parents of the next generation of children.
Jan Murphy outlined the draft objectives of the LSP's Children & Young People's sub-group.  The main areas covered are access to information about activities & services, provision of activities & services, children & young people feeling safe, identifying venues for activities, improving transport services, promoting children's & young people's positive contributions to their communities and lastly, to look at positive parenting skills.
4. Area Partnership Slot
· Area Partnerships Developments Workers Progress:
Two workers were appointed but one has since resigned.  The remaining one is Jackie Blackwell who will be working for the coastal area partnerships.  It has been agreed that Valerie Biggs from South Downs CVS  will work two days a week for RVRC and Paul Rideout also from South Downs CVS, will  dedicate one day a week to Lewes Town Partnership.  An initial project for Lewes Town Partnership is a tourism strategy.
Jackie (& Sally Harper) is working on revising the Local Voices, Local Choices website as well as specific area partnership projects such  as working with Newhaven Strategic Network on work based travel plans, funding bid for arts furniture & youth shelters.  In Seaford/Peacehaven, she is working with the youth task groups to put together a consultation event regarding activities for young people to try out.
Jackie has also recently had some training in consultation methods when she attended a "planning for real" course.  She will use her new knowledge to train volunteers from the other area partnerships.  She is also working with historical societies looking at past, present and future participatory events.
· Rural Voices Rural Choices:
The terms of reference for the partnership have finally been approved, Valerie Biggs begins on 4 July and will be introduced at the next meeting, a youth shelter has been installed in Newick and a response has been sent to Cllr Meg Stroude at the County Council regarding the East Sussex Transport Plan.
· Feedback from East Sussex Strategic Partnership

At the last Area Partnerships' Chairs meeting, it was requested that the LSP has stronger links with the East Sussex Strategic Partnership (ESSP).  It was noted that minutes from ESSP meetings can be found on ESCC website.  The next ESSP meeting will consider a paper from John Hall of Fire and Rescue Service regarding safety elements.  

Ian Chisnall reported that Local Area Agreements will soon be upon us.  East Sussex County Council will be co-ordinating one that includes the Lewes District so it's important that all partners are aware of the latest developments. 

5. Revised Bid for Second Homes Council Tax fund from Action in rural Sussex

Teresa Gittins presented the revised £6,000 bid for the Rapid Action Planning project which will support 5 smaller parishes to produce village action plans in a short period of time.  There has been initial interest from South Heighton and Firle.  Other villages have been approached but as yet there has been no response.  The project will be used as a pilot with a view to seeing how transferable it would be to other areas including towns.
All agreed to allocating AirS the money.
6. Community Strategy
All present were requested to provide details of the partnerships they are members of in relation to the themes of the Community Strategy.  
Owen Clifford presented a review of the current community strategy and the reasons why we have one.  He stated that a review of the strategy would take place over the next six months ready for the LSP meeting in December.
The revised document will not involve a complete overhaul but the current strategy will be written to ensure that it is a smarter document with clear actions based around inequalities in the district.

The revised strategy needs to consider how it will:

· Improve the quality of life for the local community
· Tackle inequality and deprivation

· Develop links between community strategy themes
· Further community consultation - make sure that focus groups are with communities
· Focus on outgoings for the immediate and long term - needs and aspirations are to be brought together
· Establish desired outgoings and measures of success
· Identify issues and impacts on each of the themes
· Identify gaps - look at provision at the moment and see whether gaps exist and where the services are not being provided
The document will also need a performance management framework.  This should be published to ensure everyone knows what they are doing.  It must also have a clear set of aims and objectives for clear understanding of outgoings for each of the themes.  Lastly, it needs "SMART" actions.
Owen then highlighted the good work that the Children & Young People's Working group is doing around action planning.  He stated that the review of the strategy needs to build in a review progress to consider effective working arrangements.  We need to report back to the community on achievements and those we are going to achieve and identify who is going to undertake this work.
It also needs to consider data sources such as East Sussex in Figures and the OCSI project previously discussed at meetings.  Hot spot areas for deprivation will be considered and fed into the work that the themed sub-groups will be doing in developing action plans.  Work will need to be done to consider how existing action plans can be aligned with any new ones of the community strategy e.g. Health Improvement Partnership.
A Community Strategy Working group will take this piece of work forward which will consist of Owen, Sally, Ian, Paul & Liz.  
There is also confusion on how the LSP links with the East Sussex Learning Partnership.  Stephen Gauntlet explained that the ESLP's primary objective is to collaborate with each other and aid regeneration.  

7. Any Other Business 

· A sheet explaining the Surrey & Sussex Strategic Health Authority's strategic programme was circulated.
· Jessica Britton circulated copies of "Shaping the Future of Mental Health Learning Disability & Substance Misuse Services in Sussex" and requested comments.

· Sally Harper asked partners to supply her with an appropriate short paragraph which explains their organisation which can be used as text on the revised LSP website.
· There is an imminent business event linked to the District Council's review of the local economy.  All partners were advised of the date and asked to pencil it in their diaries.

· The Tenants Participation Office at Lewes District Council has completed a video project which asked young people for their views of what life is like living where they do in the district.  It was agreed that the video should be shown at area partnerships meetings.

8. Date and Time of Next Meeting

Monday 26 September 2005, 9.30am at The Hillcrest Centre, Newhaven
